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15 Whereupon,

16

17 was called as a witness, having been first duly sworn to
18 speak the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the

19 truth, was examined and testified as follows:

20

21

22

23
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25

PROCEETDTINGS

(Transcript follows in sequence from Volume

CHATRMAN LA ROSA: All right. If you want to
go ahead and grab your seats, we will get started
here.

We had left off, FEA was calling its witness,
we had just finished witness Gorman, if remember
correctly, and back in FEA's hands to call your
next witness.

CAPTAIN RIVERA: Thank you. FEA would like to
call to the stand Mr. Matthew Smith.

CHATRMAN LA ROSA: Mr. Smith, if you don't

mind remaining standing just raise your right hand?

MATTHEW SMITH

THE WITNESS: I do.

CHATRMAN LA ROSA: Excellent. Great. Thank
you.

Feel free to get yourself settled in and get
set, and toss it over to you, FEA, once your

witness is ready.

Premier Reporting

premier-reporting.com
(850) 894-0828 Reported by: Debbie Krick



3974

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

EXAMINATION
BY CAPTAIN RIVERA:
Q Can you make sure to put on your mic, sir?
Can you introduce yourself for the record,
including your business address?

A Yes, my name is Matthew Smith. I am a
consultant with Brubaker & Associates, Inc. Our
business is located at 1669 East Swingley Ridge Road,
Suite 140, Chesterfield, Missouri, 63017.

Q Thank you.

Did you cause your direct testimony and

exhibits to be filed in this case on 9 June, 20257
A I did.

Q Have you read over that testimony before

testifying here today?

A I have.

Q Do you have any corrections to that testimony?
A I do not.

Q If T asked you the same questions in your

testimony, would your answers be the same or
substantially the same here today?

A They would.

Q Have you prepared a summary of your testimony
for The commissioners?

A I have.

premier-reporting.com
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1 Q Can you provide it?
2 A Yes.
3 My testimony today will cover cost of service

4 matters and will address the allocation of transmission
5 and production assets. Particularly, I will address the
6 appropriateness of the 12 CP and one -- or sorry, 12 CP
7 25 percent energy allocator used by the company, and the
8 12 CP allocator used for transmission. I will suggest a
9 4 CP allocator in both instances, and I will suggest

10 that the energy allocator remain at 1/13th, as per

11 previous cases. My testimony is based on the

12 appropriateness of these allocators and how FPL incurs
13 costs to their system, as well as the nature of the

14 system, itself.

15 I will then present my own class cost of

lo service model, which I am suggesting be used to inform

17 the revenue spread in this case.

18 Q Thank you.

19 CAPTAIN RIVERA: I would like to submit the
20 testimony of witness Matthew Smith into the record
21 as though it was read.

22 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: So moved.

23 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of

24 Matthew Smith was inserted.)

25
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CAPTAIN RIVERA: And I would like to submit

him for cross.

CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: Thank you.

OPC?

MR. WATROUS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and the

OPC has no questions.

CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: Thank you.

FEL?

MR. MARSHALL: Thank you Mr. Chairman.

EXAMINATION
BY MR. MARSHALL:
Q Good afternoon, Mr. Smith.

Would you agree that class cost of service is
the foundation for allocating revenue to classes within
the ratemaking procedure?

A Yes.

Q And that following cost causation principles
allows the utility to send actual and efficient
cost-based price signals to all customers to encourage

customers to make efficient conservation consumption

decisions®?
A Yes, I would.
Q Is it true that if a cost of service study

shows a class above a parity index ratio of 1.0, they

are considered to be covering the costs associated with
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1 their own load and the costs incurred by other below

2 parity classes?

3 A Yes, it is.

4 Q Would you agree that rates that are based on
5 consistently applied cost causation principles are not
6 only fair and reasonable, but further the cause of

7 stability, conservation and efficiency?

8 A I am sorry, Just one on that last gquestion, I
9 think I need to modify that, or adjust it. It can show
10 that. However, the parity is showing in relation to the
11 system average. So that doesn't necessarily follow that
12 a class that is above is necessarily paying the cost of
13 other classes, however, it could be an indicator that is

14 what 1s happening.

15 Q And if a class is below that parity index of
16 ratio of 1.0, what would that indicate?

17 A It could indicate that they are being

18 subsidized.

19 Q Okay. Regarding the final spread of the

20 revenue requirement among the classes, would you agree
21 that the fundamental starting point and guideline should
22 be the cost of serving each customer class produced by
23 the cost of service study?

24 A I am sorry, could you repeat that again? I

25 missed the beginning of that question.
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1 Q Regarding the final spread of the revenue

2 requirement among the classes, would you agree that the
3 fundamental starting point and guideline should be cost
4 of serving each customer class produced by the cost of
5 service study?

6 A Yes.

7 Q And your testimony supports the use of the 4
8 CP allocator for production, is that right?

9 A Correct.

10 0 And turning to your testimony on page eight,
11 lines eight to 10, you state that the peak hour demands
12 are the primary investment factor that drive FPL's

13 decisions to invest in adequate amounts of production

14 and transmission capacity resources to enable to meet

15 its customers' firm service demands?
16 A Yes.
17 Q And you go on to state that the demand

18 allocator then must reflect both peak demand of the FPL
19 system and the amount of accredited capacity needed to
20 reliably service that peak demand?

21 A Correct.

22 Q So from your -- is it your testimony, then,

23 that it is the peak demands in June, July, August and

24 September that are driving FPL's additions to production

25 plant?

premier-reporting.com
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1 A Yes.

2 Q Have you reviewed the FPL stochastic loss of
3 load probability results-?

4 A No, I have not reviewed them in detail.

5 Q If we could go to master page Cl1l7-2312? Have

6 you seen this before?

7 A I have seen it a few times today.
8 Q Fair enough.
9 Do I take it from your answer, then, that you

10 did not consider this in your testimony when

11 recommending the use of the months of June, July, August
12 and September for the 4 CP?

13 A No, I did not directly consider this.

14 Q Would you agree that FPL must invest in

15 capacity resources that are capable of servicing demand
16 in all hours of the year?

17 A Yes.

18 Q FPL can also have significant winter peaks, is
19 that right?

20 A I believe it's possible, I mean.

21 Q Do you know if the Northwest Florida portion
22 territory of FPL had an all-time peak in January of

23 20257

24 A I am not aware i1f it did. For the purposes of

25 this case, I reviewed the historical loads of 2022 and

premier-reporting.com
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2023, as well as the forecasted loads for 2026 and 2027,
which I presented in figures 1 and 2. So for the
purposes -- in the purposes of this case, those were the
loads that were used to invest in the current and
planned capital expenditures, so those were what I had
reviewed.

Q Do you know if the 522-megawatt Northwest
Florida Battery Project is the single largest capacity
addition to FPL's system this year?

A I have not made that analysis.

Q Do you know if that battery project is being
added to address a winter reliability need?

A I am not aware i1f it has.

Q It should be obvious, but none of the four
months that you recommend for using the 4 CP are winter
months, correct?

A I am sorry, the months that I -- those are
summer months.

Q You also address the capacity and energy value
of solar in your testimony, is that right?

A Yes.

Q If we could go to master page C32-4123?

This is one of the exhibits to your testimony?

A Correct.

Q And this shows the firm capacity wvalue of
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solar resources being added onto FPL's system?

A Yes.

Q And does this show that by 2027, for
incremental new solar additions, the firm capacity wvalue
is five percent of their nameplate capacity?

A From 2027 on, yes.

Q Would you agree that solar additions are a
major capital spending driver for FPL production plant?

A I mean, yes, it would appear so.

Q And does this show that there is a cumulative

firm capacity of 28 percent by 2029 for FPL's solar

resources?

A I am sorry, which line are you referring to?
Which --

Q Cumulative solar 2029 firm capacity as in

relation to nameplate capacity.

A Right, 28 percent, yeah. It would also be
worth noting that at the bottom it states that the
assumed firm capacity value for solar in the winter is
assumed to be less than two percent.

Q And 2029 would be within the four-year plan as

proposed by FPL?

A I believe that's correct.
Q I take it by your prior answer that -- are you
aware of whether an even less -- a lower firm capacity
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accreditation was given to solar as part of FPL as
stochastic loss of load probability analysis?

A That I would not be familiar with.

Q On page 12, line six of your testimony, you
testify that FPL is adding production resources, which
include solar, based on firm capacity ratings, not
energy; is that right?

A Correct.

Q Have you reviewed FPL's testimony regarding
why FPL is adding solar to the grid?

A Could you be more specific on which particular
part?

Q Sure. Have you seen the analogy from FPL
about swapping steel for fuel in terms of solar?

A I don't believe I have.

Q Would you agree that fuel has always been
allocated on an energy basis?

A That is the standard, vyes.

Q All right. So what is the basis for your
belief that FPL is adding the solar to the grid for its
firm capacity value and not its energy value?

A While cheaper energy does present a value to
all customers, the amount of new generation installed is
based upon capacity to meet the system's peak. And

particularly, I would go back to the exhibit you had
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pointed to before, where it says that the firm capacity
value of solar in the winter months is assumed to be
less than two percent, which I think, again, would point
back to the fact that solar is being primarily installed
to meet the summer peaks.

Q And you don't have an analysis showing a
differing firm capacity value than what was included in
your testimony produced by FPL?

A No.

Q If we could go to page 14 of your testimony?

And do you here compare the results of FPL's
cost of service study with your revised class cost of
service study?

A I do.

Q And do you see the column on the right for

both sides that says increase index?

A Yes.
Q Could you explain what that means?
A So the increased index 1s relative —-- 1it's

increase in relative to the system, with one being at
the system increase above one being above it and below
one below.

Q And so both RS and GS would be below the
system increase in your -- in FEA's revised class cost

of service study, is that right?
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A Correct.

Q If we could turn to the next page of your

testimony, page 157

Would this be the same kind of information

except for test year 20277

A Correct.

Q And this would still show, under FEA's revised

class cost of service, RS and GS being below one, is

that right?

A I believe that's correct.

Q All right.
MR. MARSHALL:

all my questions.
CHATRMAN LA ROSA:
FAIR?
MR. SCHEF WRIGHT:

Mr. Chairman.
CHAIRMAN LA ROSA:
MR. MAY:
CHAIRMAN LA ROSA:
MS. EATON:
CHATIRMAN LA ROSA:
MR. BREW:
CHATRMAN LA ROSA:

MR. MOYLE:

Thank you, Mr. Smith.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman, that's
Great. Thank you.

No questions.

No questions.

No guestions.

No questions.

No guestions.

Thank vyou,

FEIA®?

Walmart?

Thank you.

FRE?

FIPUG?
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1 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: FPL?

2 MS. MONCADA: No guestions.

3 CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: Staff?

4 MR. STILLER: No qgquestions.

5 CHATRMAN LA ROSA: Commissioners, do we have

6 questions of the witness?

7 Seeing none, back to FEA for redirect.

8 CAPTAIN RIVERA: ©No redirect.

9 We would like to tender his exhibits marked in
10 the record in the CEL as 221 through 223 into the
11 record.

12 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Okay, seeing no objections
13 to those, so moved.
14 (Whereupon, Exhibit Nos. 221-223 were received

15 into evidence.)

16 CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: Anything else that needs to
17 be moved no the record, FEL?

18 Okay. Awesome. We can go ahead -- it sounds

19 like I can go ahead and excuse Mr. Smith?

20 CAPTAIN RIVERA: Yes, sir, I would like to

21 excuse him.

22 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Mr. Smith. Thank you very

23 much for your testimony today. You are excused.

24 THE WITNESS: Thank you.

25 (Witness excused.)
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CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: FEA, going back to you for,
I believe, your final witness for today.
CAPTAIN RIVERA: Yes, sir. I would like to
call to the stand Mr. Brian Andrews, sir.
CHATRMAN LA ROSA: Thank vyou.
Welcome, Mr. Andrews. Do you mind staying
standing and raise your right hand?
Whereupon,
BRIAN ANDREWS
was called as a witness, having been first duly sworn to
speak the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
truth, was examined and testified as follows:
THE WITNESS: Yes, I do.
CHATRMAN LA ROSA: Great. Thank vyou.
Feel free to get yourself settled in. There
is a button there to turn your microphone on when
you are ready to talk.

And, FEA, back to you once your witness 1is

ready.
EXAMINATION
BY CAPTAIN RIVERA:
Q Good afternoon. Could you please introduce

yourselves to the Commissioners?
A Good afternoon. My name is Brian Andrews, and

I am a consultant with the firm of Brubaker &
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Associates, otherwise known as BAI. Our business
address is 16690 Swingley Ridge Road, Suite 140,
Chesterfield, Missouri, 63017.

Q Mr. Andrews, did you cause to be filed direct
testimony and exhibits on 9 June, 2025?

A Yes, I did.

Q Have you read over that testimony before

testifying here today?

A Yes, I have.

Q Do you have any corrections to that testimony?
A I do not.

Q If T asked you the same questions in your

testimony, would your answers be the same or
substantially the same here today?

A Yes, they would.

Q Have you prepared a summary of your testimony

for the Commissioners?

A I have.
Q Could you please provide it?
A Yes.

I have proposed a single adjustment to FPL's
depreciation study concerning the appropriate retirement
date for the Scherer Power Plant. FPL has proposed to
change the retirement date from 2047 to 2035, which was

based on a Georgia Power integrated resource plan and
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1 environmental compliance issues that were current at the
2 time that the depreciation study was being prepared.

3 Since that time, Georgia Power, the primary owner of

4 Scherer Unit 3 now plans to continue to operate this

5 plant for the foreseeable future. I recommend that the
6 retirement date for Scherer 3 to continue to be 2047,

7 which reflects a 60-year lifespan for the plant.

8 This recommendation to main maintain the 2047
9 retirement date for the Scherer plant will result in a
10 $14.22 million reduction to FPL's proposed depreciation
11 expense. And I recommend that the Commission approve

12 the steam production depreciation rates that were

13  presented in my Exhibit BCA-1.

14 Thank vyou.

15 CAPTAIN RIVERA: I would like to submit the

lo testimony of witness Brian Andrews into the record
17 as though it was read.

18 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: So moved.

19 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of Brian

20 Andrews was 1inserted.)
21
22
23
24

25
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1 CAPTAIN RIVERA: I would like to tender him

2 for cross.

3 CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: Great.

4 OPC, you are recognized for questioning.

5 MR. WATROUS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, OPC has
6 no questions.

7 CHATRMAN LA ROSA: Great.

8 FEL?

9 MR. MARSHALL: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Jjust a
10 few questions.

11 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Sure.

12 EXAMINATION

13 BY MR. MARSHALL:

14 Q Good afternoon, Mr. Andrews.
15 A Good afternoon.
16 Q I think you said it in your summary, but you

17 propose a single adjustment to FPL's proposed
18 depreciation rates, and that's to move Scherer 3 from

19 FPL's assumed 2035 date to 20477

20 A Yes. That's correct.

21 Q And Scherer 3 is operated by Georgia Power?
22 A Yes. That's correct.

23 Q And is it your understanding that FPL

24 shortened the life to 2035 because Georgia Power set up

25 plans to retire the plant in 2035?
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1 A I believe it was on a -- based on a ten-year

2 plan that is no longer being filed that would have

3 Scherer 3 retire in either 2035 or 2038. Since that

4 time, they have filed a new IRP, which I believe Jjust

5 recently was approved in a settlement agreement, which

6 would continue to operate the plant past that time. And
7 furthermore, I believe that they are now going to be

8 investigating converting the plant to continue

9 operations on natural gas.

10 Q And in the new plan, did they -- they did not
11 indicate that it would retire in 2047, correct?

12 A 2047 is the -- corresponds to a 60-year

13 lifespan for the plant. It was the retirement date that
14 had previously been assumed. Given the information

15 available to us now, it is not in the best interest of
16 FPL's customers to reduce the lifespan of the plant to
17 be in 2035.

18 Q Going back to my question, though, the new

19 plan that Georgia Power has released does no indicate a
20 2047 retirement date for Scherer 3, correct?

21 A I am not aware of any explicit retirement date
22 stated for the Scherer 3 Power Plant, which is why I

23 proposed to maintain the existing 2047 retirement date.
24 Q And if FPL uses your recommended depreciation

25 rates and Scherer 3 does retire earlier than 2047, what
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would be the result of that?

A If they treated that as an ordinary
retirement, there would be accounting entries that would
take the plant in-service out of plant in-service, there
would be similar accounting in the accumulated
depreciation accounts, and the unrecovered investment of
the plant would be spread amongst the rest of FPL's
depreciable rate base.

Q Thank you. That's all my questions.

MR. MARSHALL: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

THE WITNESS: Thank you.

CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: Thank you.

FAIR?

MR. SCHEF WRIGHT: No guestions. Thank vyou,

Mr. Chairman.

CHATRMAN LA ROSA: FEIA?
MR. MAY: No questions.
CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Walmart?
MS. EATON: No questions.
CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: FRE?

MR. BREW: No qguestions.
CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: FIPUG?
MR. MOYLE: No questions.
CHATRMAN LA ROSA: FPL?

MS. MONCADA: No questions from FPL.
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CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Staff?

MR. STILLER: No questions from staff.

CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: All right. Commissioners,
questions -- questions of the witness?

Seeing none, back to FEA for redirect.

CAPTAIN RIVERA: No redirect. However, I
would like to tender his exhibits identified on the
CEL as 217 through 220 into the record.

CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Okay. Seeling no objections
to those, so moved.

(Whereupon, Exhibit Nos. 217-220 were received
evidence.)

CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Anything else that needs to
be moved into the record?

CAPTAIN RIVERA: I would like for this witness
to be excused.

CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Excellent. Can do.

Mr. Andrews, thank you very much for your
testimony today.

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Chairman. Thank you,
Commissioners.

CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: Thank vyou.

(Witness excused.)

CHATIRMAN LA ROSA: All right. So I am going

to go to staff. Staff witnesses?

Premier Reporting
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1 MR. STILLER: Before that, while we are in the
2 intervenors' case, Mr. Chair, there were —-- there

3 are a number of stipulated witnesses that I read

4 off in preliminary matters.

5 CHATRMAN LA ROSA: Okay.

6 MR. STILLER: And this would be an appropriate
7 time, staff believes, to have their testimony

8 inserted into the record. So if I could read off

9 the names of those witnesses, and exhibits

10 associated, and get those in the record?

11 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Sure.

12 MR. STILLER: Okay. The following witnesses,
13 staff would request on the stipulation of the

14 parties, that their testimony be entered into the
15 record as though read: Electrify America Witness
16 Shah, EVgo Witness Beach, EVgo Witness Beaton, FEA
17 Witness Walters, Fuel Retailers Witness Failkov,

18 FEL Witness Watkins, FEL Witness Ayech, FEL Witness
19 Corugedo and AWI Witness Simmons.
20 Staff would further request that the following
21 exhibits associated with these witnesses' testimony
22 be entered into the record:
23 Exhibits 195 through 216, and those are the
24 exhibits associated with Electrify America and
25 EVgo's witnesses. Exhibits 202 to 216, those are
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1 associated with FEA Witnesses Walters. CEL Exhibit
2 262, associated with FEL Witness Ayech. And

3 finally CEL Exhibits 269 through 272, associated

4 with the testimony of FEL Witness Watkins.

5 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: Are there any objections to
6 those? FAIR?

7 MR. SCHEF WRIGHT: Mr. Chairman, no objection,
8 may I ask Mr. Stiller, was he going to get to Mr.

9 Bryant and Ms. Watkins next, FAIR's witnesses?

10 MR. STILLER: I mistakenly identified, Ms.

11 Watkins' testimony is in by stipulation. Mr.

12 Bryant's testimony was entered into the record

13 yesterday morning by order of the Chair, along with
14 his exhibits, which are CEL 263 to 268.

15 MR. SCHEF WRIGHT: Thank you. I apologize for
16 the interruption. I appreciate it.

17 CHAIRMAN LA ROSA: All good. Seeing no

18 objections to those by any of the parties, so

19 moved.
20 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of Jigar

21 J. Shah was inserted.)
22
23
24

25
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1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of R.

2 Thomas Beach was inserted.)
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1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of Alex

2 Beaton was i1nserted.)
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1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of

2 Christopher C. Walters was inserted.)
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4187

1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of David

N

Failkov was inserted.)
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4210

1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of Nancy

2 H. Watkins was inserted.)
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4222

1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of Becky

2 Ayech was inserted.)
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4231

1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of Mari

2 Corugedo was inserted.)
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4242

1 (Whereupon, prefiled direct testimony of Jason

2 Simmons was inserted.)

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

premier-reporting.com
Premier Reporting (850) 894-0828 Reported by: Debbie Krick









4245

1 CEL Exhibit 262, associated with FEL Witness Ayech. And
2 finally CEL Exhibits 269 through 272, associated with

3 the testimony of FEL Witness Watkins.

4 (Whereupon, Exhibit Nos. 195-216, 262 &

5 269-272 were received into evidence.)

6 MR. STILLER: Okay.

7 (Transcript continues in sequence in Volume
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5 I, DEBRA KRICK, Court Reporter, do hereby

6 certify that the foregoing proceeding was heard at the

7 time and place herein stated.
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9 stenographically reported the said proceedings; that the
10 same has been transcribed under my direct supervision;
11 and that this transcript constitutes a true

12 transcription of my notes of said proceedings.

13 I FURTHER CERTIFY that I am not a relative,

14 employee, attorney or counsel of any of the parties, nor
15 am I a relative or employee of any of the parties'

lo attorney or counsel connected with the action, nor am I

17 financially interested in the action.
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19
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21
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DEBRA R. KRICK
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